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AGENDA ACTION: MOTION 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended by the City Attorney’s Office and Human Resources that the Council, 
by motion, approve a clerical correction to Resolution RES-2017-159 to clarify need for 
Legal Services Agreement (Labor). 
 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
On August 15, 2017, the Council adopted Resolution RES-2017-159 approving a Third 
Amendment to the Professional Services Agreement with Renne Sloan Holtzman Sakai 
LLP.  A clerical error was discovered in the Recital portion of the resolution at the time 
of conforming the final resolution. Out of abundance of caution, it has been determined 
that Resolution RES-2017-159 should be brought back to Council for approval of the 
correction.  
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Due to an inadvertent clerical error, Resolution RES-2017-159 erroneously identified 
that “specialized labor relations services will be needed due to the impact of thirteen 
labor agreements expiring June 30, 2018.”  The language should have instead stated 
that “additional specialized labor relations services will be needed due to the complexity 
of current labor laws.” 
 
PRIOR CITY COUNCIL REVIEW 
 
On August 15, 2017, the Council approved Resolution RES-2017-159 on the Consent 
calendar. 



 
ANALYSIS 
 
Out of an abundance of caution, it is recommended that Council, by motion, approve 
correction to RES-2017-159 striking: 
 
“WHEREAS, Human Resources staff determined that additional specialized labor 
relations services will be needed due to the impact of thirteen labor agreements expiring 
June 30, 2018; and” 
 
and adding:  
 
“WHEREAS, Human Resources staff determined that additional specialized labor 
relations services will be needed due to the complexity of current labor laws; and” 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Not applicable. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 
 
This action is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) because it 
is not a project which has a potential for resulting in either a direct physical change in 
the environment, or a reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change in the 
environment, pursuant to CEQA Guideline section 15378. 
 
BOARD/COMMISSION/COMMITTEE REVIEW AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
Not applicable. 
 
NOTIFICATION 
 
Not applicable. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 

 Attachment 1 – (Redlined RES-2017-159) 
 
CONTACT 
 
Sue Gallagher, City Attorney, 707-543-3040 
golbou ghassemieh, Human Resources Director, 707-543-3070 
 


